 Catholic Women’s League
St. Gabriel Parish
Burlington, Ontario

General Meeting
November 21, 2016 – 7:00 p.m.


Present: 18 Members and 1 Guest

President, Anne Walden, asked Patty Huschilt to open with a prayer and she led us in the League Prayer.

Business Meeting 
Anne W. welcomed everyone and asked if anyone had good news to share:
· Helen Crooker – had a 95th birthday party for her Dad, a family reunion in the Parish Centre.
· Emma Buczolitz – her son is doing well now and is back to work.
· Josephine Osiol– went to Poland for 3 weeks to see her 92 yr. old mom.
Other news/updates: 
· Barb Trtany – Agnes Crins had a stroke and is now back at the retirement home – keep her in our prayers.
· Helen – Diane Sutton had spine surgery. She’s doing okay – keep her in our prayers too.
· It was noted that Ruth Bretton, who is at the Brant Centre, is not doing well and only occasionally opens her eyes.  We will also continue to pray for her.

Minutes
Recording Secretary, Anne Cholewka, read the minutes of the October 17, 2016 meeting.
They were approved on a motion made by Anne C. and seconded by Marguerite Birett.

Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer, Helen Crooker, reported on the account balances and told members the total amount made at the bazaar, before and after expenses.  
- Helen noted that a decision is needed to determine which charities to donate to this year.
Last year donations were made to - Shifra Home, Good Shepherd, Catholic Children’s Aid Society, Canadian Food for Children, Carpenter Hospice, Partnership West Food Bank
- Other ideas – Morag Wilson suggested including a donation to Family Outreach. 
- Anne W. suggested we each try to take an extra angel from the Family Outreach Angel Tree this year as the need is great and we have fewer parishioners. 
There was some discussion about whether the money we give to the church can be specifically directed. Helen indicated she would have to check. 

Decisions 
· Helen moved and Morag seconded that a gift of money be given to each priest for Christmas.
· Helen moved and Marguerite seconded that a gift card for eating out be given to Deacon Randy for Christmas.
· Helen moved and Alma Robinson seconded that a donation be given to Family Outreach this year.
· Helen moved and Bruna Caverson seconded that donations be made to each of the other charities that we contributed to last year.
· Helen moved and Anne C. seconded that a donation be made to the church from the bazaar proceeds. 
· There was some discussion, which included a reminder that the penny sale money cannot be used toward the church debt – it must be used for a project.  There was also a question about how much money needs to remain in our accounts for other business and it was determined that remaining funds would be adequate.
· Following discussion all motions were carried.

Helen noted that the bazaar was a great day and there was a good income on the one-day event.

· Helen moved and Alma seconded that a gift of money be given to seminarian, Kevin d’Souza, for Christmas. The motion was carried.

President’s Report - Anne Walden 

Anne indicated that she had no report as such but did a brief bazaar wrap up.

Bazaar Wrap Up
- Anne questioned whether the Polish costumes were sold.  Alma confirmed that they had both been sold.
- Anne did the Cake Walk for the first time and noted that there were not many children but said the adults had enjoyed playing too.  She thought it was fun and wouldn’t mind doing it again.
- There was a question from the floor about having a parish bazaar rather than a CWL bazaar.  Helen explained that the Bishop does not allow parish bazaars.
- There was a question about how much the Polish community make on the sale of cabbage rolls/pierogies and how much is given to church.  Helen thought it had been reported in the bulletin last year.  Josephine explained the difficulty in figuring out the expenses and how much the profit is.
- It was noted that there was no calling for baking this year and donations for the bake table were low.  There were a lot of cakes donated for the Cake Walk, though.
- Patty indicated that the jewelry table needs more space – it was very crowded because she received a lot of jewelry that was passed on from St. John’s.  Helen said that our space is limited – some parishes have a lot more space for their bazaars because they have several rooms they can use.
- Anne thanked everyone for the donations they made.

Christmas Pot Luck
· Will be held on December 19 at 6:30 pm
· We will need to set up earlier.
· Anne W. asked members if they would like to collect for something this year – she asked Marguerite if additional help is needed with the Angel Tree.  If there are angels left on the tree we could help with that or we could bring items for the food bank.
· Patty suggested that we all invite a friend –it might help with recruiting.

Reports
Anne W. asked if the following had reports:

1st Vice President - Jane Michael  
- was absent

Correspondence – Elaine Herod, Corresponding Secretary 
· sent a sympathy card to the Dunn family on the loss of their son/brother, Stephen, and received an email back.
· Nancy Romic from Shifra Home sent a thank you note for having her in to speak to us in October.

Convenors
Spiritual – Patty Huschilt  
· was asked to promote the White Mass, which is for medical professionals and caregivers.  It will be held at St. Gabriel’s on December 12 at 7:00 pm and there will be refreshments following.
· Patty shared a cute poem about growing older. 

Membership – Gloria Nardi-Bell 
· was absent

Education – Lotte Fekete 
· shared a keyboard exercise designed to improve keyboarding skills.
· noted that there was an item in the Catholic Register about saying a prayer after the U.S. election.

Health - Pearly Chan
· was absent
 
Community Life - Morag Wilson 
· remarked that we did a great job with the bazaar – it was a great effort and a good result.

Christian Family Life – Marguerite Birett 
· had nothing to report

Communications – Helena Marsalek 
· was absent


Other Business 
[bookmark: _GoBack]	- there was no additional business.

Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned on a motion by:  Alma at 8:17 pm.





Minutes by:  Anne Cholewka
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